SỞ GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO <u>BẮC NINH</u>

ĐỀ KIỂM TRA CUỐI HỌC KỲ I NĂM HỌC 2023 - 2024

Môn: Tiếng Anh - Lớp 6
Thời gian làm bài: 60 phút (Không kể thời gian giao đề)

(Đề thi gồm có 02 trang)

A. LISTENING (1.0 DUS	ENING (1.6 pts)	A. LISTENING (
-----------------------	-----------------	----------------

_	ople talking in a hote isten TWICE. (0,4 pt)	l. Fill in the blan	ks with no more	than TWO
	Market Str	eet.		
•	is opposite the mall.			
	on near			
4. The bus station is .	the library			
II. You will hear Jen	my and Tom talking ab	out their brothers	and sisters. For ea	ich question,
	swer (A, B, or C). You v	will hear the conver	sation TWICE. (0,	4 pt)
1. Tom's brother is .				
A. kind	B. lazy		C. friendly	
2. Tom's brother is w	earing	•		
A. a blue T-shirt	B. glasses		C. a green T-shirt	
3. Jenny's sister has .				
A. short hair	B. brown ha	ir	C. long hair	
4. Jenny's sister is	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •			
A. kind and helpful	B. kind and	friendly	C. friendly and he	elpful
B. PHONETICS AN	D USE OF LANGUA	GE. (2.4 pts)		
I. Find the word who	se underlined part is pr	onounced different	ly from the rest. (0	.4 pt)
1. A. r <u>ea</u> d	B. br <u>ea</u> d	C. b <u>ea</u> ch	D. s <u>ea</u> t	
2. A. <u>s</u> ee	B. <u>s</u> end	C. <u>s</u> top	D. televi <u>s</u>	ion
II. Choose the odd or	ne out. (0.4pt)			
1. A. between	B. under	C. in	D. calcula	itor
2. A. creative	B. friendly	C. person	D. helpful	1
III. Choose the best	answer among A, B, C	or D to complete	the sentences. (1.2	2 pt)
	go to bed wi	=	· ·	• /
A. can	B. mustn't	C. should	D. must	
2. Look! The girls a	re skipping in the	•••••		
A. school canteen	B. school library	C. school yard	D. school	garden
3. Do you	a uniform at school e	•		
A. wear	B. help	C. move	D. pass	
4. There is a reading	g table the bo	ookshelf.		
A. next to	B. on	C. under	D. in	
5. She's afraid of tal	king to strangers. She's	very		
A. confident	B. friendly	C. talkative	D. shy	
	ere's the nearest bus stat		J	
	ight ahead. It's on your			

A. Take	B. Go	C. Cross	D. Turn
A. Take	D. UU	C. C1088	D. Tulli

IV. Use the correct tense of the verbs in brackets. (0.4 pt)

- 1. The students (not study) English now.
- 2. You (play) badminton after school every day?

C. READING (2.0 pts).

I. Complete the passage with the words in the box. (1.0 pt)

hot	most	newest	has	river	
		DA NIANG			

DA NANG

Da Nang (1)...... a population of nearly 800,000 people. The Han (2) flows through the city. The city part on the east bank is newer and more spacious. The city part on the west bank is more crowded. There are five bridges across the river. The Han River Bridge is the (3)..... one now.

The cost of living in Da Nang is the lowest in Central Viet Nam. Da Nang has many beaches. Among them, Non Nuoc Beach is one of the (4) beautiful beaches in the world. But walking in the streets on a summer afternoon is not a good idea in Da Nang. There are not many trees, so there are not many shadows. It is often very (5)...... at noon.

II. Read the passage and answer the questions below. (1.0 pt)

Ha Long Bay is in Quang Ninh province. It has many islands and caves. The islands are named after things around us. In the bay, you can find Rooster and Hen Island (Trong Mai island) and even Man's Head island (Dau Nguoi island). You must take a boat ride around the island - it's essential! Tuan Chau is the biggest island in Ha Long Bay. There you can enjoy great Vietnamese seafood. You can watch traditional dance. You can join exciting activities. Ha Long Bay is Viet Nam's most beautiful natural wonder.

Questions

- 1. Where is Ha Long Bay?
- 2. Does it have many islands and caves?
- 3. What is the biggest island in Ha Long Bay?
- 4. What kinds of food can you enjoy in Tuan Chau?
- 5. Can visitors join exciting activities there?
- D. WRITING. (2.0 pts)

I. Find out and correct the mistake in each sentence. (0.8 pt)

- 1. That building is moderner than ours.
- 2. Don't take too much luggages on your trip.

II. Rearrange the words/ phrases to make correct sentences. You cannot change the words. (0.8 pt)

- 1. The/ very /friendly /are /here/ helpful/and / people/.
- 2. doing/ right now/ Many/ students/ test/ the /are /.
- 3. peaceful/ My neighborhood / is/ than/ Ho Chi Minh City /more/.
- 4. milk/ your/ much/ does/ mother/need/ How/?

III. Complete each sentence so that it means the same as the sentence above. (0.4 pt)

- 1. How about going for a picnic this Sunday?
- → Let's
- 2. Oranges are cheaper than apples.
- → Apples
- E. SPEAKING (2.0pts)

SỞ GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO BẮC NINH

HƯỚNG DẪN CHẨM ĐỀ KIỆM TRA CUỐI HỌC KỲ I NĂM HỌC 2023 - 2024 Môn: Tiếng Anh - Lớp 6

Won: Heng Ann - Lop o

Α.	LISTENING	(1.6)	nts))

I. Listen to two people talking in a hotel. Fill in the blanks with no more than TWO WORDS. You will listen TWICE. (0,8 pt) (0,2 pts for one correct answer)

1- on 2. train station 3. the hotel 4. next to

II. You will hear Jenny and Tom talking about their brothers and sisters. For each question, choose the correct answer (A, B, or C). You will hear the conversation TWICE.

(**0,8 pt**) (0,2 pt for one correct answer) 1. C 2. B 3. C 4. A

B. PHONETICS AND USE OF LANGUAGE. (2.4 pts)

I. Find the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from the rest. (0.4 pt) (0,8 pt) (0,2 pt for one correct answer) 1. B 2. D

II. Choose the odd one out. (**0.4pt**) (0,2 pts for one correct answer) 1. D 2. C

III. Choose the best answer among A, B, C or D to complete the sentences. (1.2 pt) (0,2 pt for one correct answer) 1. B 2. C 3. A 4. A 5. D 6. B

IV. Use the correct tense of the verbs in brackets. (0.4 pt) (0,2 pts for one correct answer)

- 1. are not studying
- 2. Do ... play?
- C. READING (2.0 pts).
- I. Complete the passage with the words in the box. (1.0 pt)

(0,2 pt for one correct answer) 1. has 2. river 3. newest 4. most 5. hot

II. Read the passage and answer the questions below. (1.0 pt) (0,2 pt for one correct answer)

- 1. Ha Long Bay/ It is in Quang Ninh province
- 2. Yes, it does.
- 3. Tuan Chau is (the biggest island in Ha Long Bay).
- 4. (I/ We can enjoy) great Vietnamese seafood (there).
- 5. Yes, they can.
- D. WRITING. (2.0 pts)
- **I. Find out and correct the mistake in each sentence. (0.8 pt)** (0,2 t for one correct answer)
- 1. moderner \rightarrow more modern
- 2. luggages → luggage
- II. Rearrange the words/ phrases to make correct sentences. You can not change the words. (0.8 pt) (0,2 pt for one correct answer)
- 1. The people here are very helpful and friendly/ The people here are very friendly and helpful.
- 2. Many students are doing the test right now.
- 3. My neighbourhood is more peaceful than Ho Chi Minh City.
- 4. How much milk does your mother need?
- III. Complete each sentence so that it means the same as the sentence above. $(0.4\ pt)$

(0,2 pt for one correct answer)

- 1. Let's go for a picnic this Sunday.
- 2. Apples are more expensive than oranges.

Apples are not as cheap as oranges.

E.	SPEAKING	(2.0pts)